
[bookmark: _GoBack]Employer:  Senior Moments Retirement Center
A campus with 10 residential units and a central office/kitchen. 24/7 operation.		
# in Bargaining Unit:  127		# of Members:  91		# of MATs:  8

To: AFSCME Local 2016 members
From: President Saul Idarity
Re: Schedules
I’ve heard loud and clear from most of you about the effect the recent changes to work schedules have had on your lives. We all planned our personal lives around having stable work schedules—child care, doctor appointments, school events--and the changes have been too much to deal with. We all have had to scramble to make alternate arrangements and many have missed important events. Some of us have been late or missed work and are getting points under the absence policy and may be facing discipline. 
As you know, we have been trying to come to a compromise with management over the erratic schedule changes. At our last labor-management meeting, we attempted to address their claimed need to have “the right mix of skills” in all departments on all shifts, but nothing we suggested was good enough. It’s clear that what they really want is complete flexibility to assign people anywhere at any time.
We talked the issue over with our staff rep. Although we’ll take every course of action available to us, we don’t think we should rely on the grievance procedure to resolve this. The contract gives management the right to change schedules even if the past practice has been to keep them stable. 
We have a meeting scheduled with management on Wednesday at 8:45am. We need to demonstrate that these chaotic schedule changes are unacceptable.  I need your help to send a message that our personal lives are just as important as our work lives. Please stand together with your sisters and brothers today. Your MAT captain will contact you with more details.
Stay AFSCME STRONG!


Employer:  Sundance Kid Day Care Center
One building with three floors. Two shifts (4am-Noon & 11am-7pm)		
# in Bargaining Unit:  89		# of Members:  62		# of MATs:  5

To: AFSCME Local 2016 members
From: President Neve Erquit
Re: New dress code
I’ve heard loud and clear from most of you about the new dress code policy that is going to be implemented next month. Management has over-reacted to a couple of complaints from the public about the appearance of some temps and instead of dealing with the problem directly, we’re all being punished. Now, we all have to go out and purchase the same blue tops, khaki pants, and black shoes.
When we met with management, we told them, “We’re not in prison or the Army and we don’t need to wear a uniform. We’re adults and know how to dress appropriately for the workplace.” Management said that in addition to addressing the public’s complaints, the new dress code would facilitate team building among all of us. We asked if they were going to pay for the new clothes necessary to dress the same five days a week and HR Director Divi Usup said, “No, since you can wear these clothes away from work too they’re not really uniforms and we’re not going to pay for them.”
We talked the issue over with our staff rep. Although we’ll take every course of action available to us, we don’t think we should rely on the grievance procedure to resolve this. The contract gives management the right to establish reasonable rules and policies, including a dress code (just because we don’t like it, doesn’t mean it’s not “reasonable”). 
We have a meeting scheduled with management on Wednesday at 8:45am. We’ve never had to go to such lengths before, but we need to demonstrate that this dress code is unacceptable. Please stand together with your sisters and brothers today. Your MAT captain will contact you with more details.
Stay AFSCME STRONG!




Employer:  Pawnee Parks & Recreation Dept.
Multiple worksites. 24/7 operations.		
# in Bargaining Unit:  89		# of Members:  71		# of MATs: 5

To: AFSCME Local 2016 members
From: President Mai T. Mighty-Union
Re: Mandatory overtime
I’ve heard loud and clear from most of you about the recent increase in workloads and the amount of mandatory overtime being assigned. People are being called in on their days off or held over our shifts. We all plan our personal lives around having predictable work schedules—child care, doctor appointments, school events--and the changes have been too much to deal with. Even worse, the pace of work has gotten crazy and people are starting to get hurt from being tired and trying to do too much. The quality of services we provide has suffered.
As you know, we have been meeting with management over this. We told them they have to start filling vacancies and planning for upcoming retirements. Mr. E. Controlus, the HR Director, claims they can’t get any good applicants, but we think he likes the savings they’re getting. 
We talked the issue over with our staff rep. Although we’ll take every course of action available to us, we don’t think we should rely on the grievance procedure to resolve this. The contract gives management the right to assign mandatory overtime. 
We have a meeting scheduled with management on Wednesday at 8:45am. We need to demonstrate that these work load demands are unacceptable.  I need your help to send a message that our sanity, safety, and services are just as important as their budget. Please stand together with your sisters and brothers today. Your MAT captain will contact you with more details.
Stay AFSCME STRONG!



Employer:  Scranton Water Co.
One building with five floors. Variable start/stop times between 6am and 8pm.		
# in Bargaining Unit:  89		# of Members:  62		# of MATs:  5

To: AFSCME Local 2016 members
From: President Yoon I. Ted
Re: Parking lot security
I’ve heard loud and clear from most of you about the recent vandalism of our co-worker’s car in the parking lot and your concerns for your own personal safety. Many of us arrive or leave when it’s dark (and in the winter when the amount of daylight is short, that’s almost all of us). Even though many of us felt comfortable going out alone into the dark parking lot in the past, this incident means we all need to be more careful. 
As you know, we have been talking to management about the issue. At our last labor-management meeting, we asked them, “What’s it going to take to get a security guard or, at least, put up some lights in the parking lot? Someone to get mugged?” They said they understand our concern and they have spoken with the police about keeping an eye on us, but there is no money in the budget for lights or a security guard.
We talked the issue over with our staff rep. Although we’ll take every course of action available to us, we don’t think we should rely on the grievance procedure to resolve this. It’s a hard argument to make that this is a safety issue under the contract until something more happens. 
We have a meeting scheduled with management on Wednesday at 8:45am. We need to demonstrate that this situation is unacceptable just like we have in the past on other issues. I need your help to send a message that a safe workplace begins with the parking lot. Please stand together with your sisters and brothers today. Your MAT captain will contact you with more details.
Stay AFSCME STRONG!
